

Dear Sirs,

RE: Application made by WV Devonshire Ltd for a new premise licence for the public spaces at Devonshire Square, London EC2

I write this letter to express my opposition to the above application. I am a resident living in New Street.

The current noise levels from the busy Bishopsgate road is already something we need to bear.

If this application is allowed to go through, then even more noise will be created from the other side and this will immensely disturb the residents

I am an Emergency Medicine doctor, so already I use ear plugs to drown out the noise when trying to sleep during day-time hours if working the night.

If this application is allowed to go through, there will be more events going into the night, more noise, more drunken disorder, more aggression. I strongly feel that this is not in the interest of all that live and work on New Street.

If a licence is to be given, then strict times for allowing events and the use of the licence should be attached to it. I would say 10am to 6pm is appropriate.

